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BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA
HEART OF VIRGINIA COUNCIL

September 28, 2021

Thank you for your continued support of scouting.

We are in challenging times. However, our focus continues to be on growing our membership
to enable our Scouts to acquire leadership skills and to develop character.

Unfortunately, differences have arisen between the BSA and the United Methodist Church
regarding use of UMC facilities and having a UMC serve as a chartered organization. While we
have been in communication with Virginia UMC leadership, these issues must be resolved on a
national level.

The first priority is to make sure that our units have a place to meet. Several versions of a
Facilities Use Agreement have been circulated. My understanding is that both national
organizations are working on achieving a mutually satisfactory Facilities Use Agreement. It may
be possible for a unit to meet at a UMC facility even if the UMC is not a charter organization.

The issue of having a UMC serve as a charter organization is more complicated. Some UMC's
are making no change. Others wish to terminate the relationship. If your unit has been asked
to leave, please contact me and we will do all that we can to assist.

As we receive more information, we will promptly share it with you. If there are questions,
please contact me at georgem.mcgovern@scoutingorg.
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